Give, and it will be given to you. A good measure, pressed down, shaken
together and running over, will be poured into your lap. For with the measure you
use, it will be measured to you. Luke 6:38 NIV

Dear Spring Hill Family,

This quarterly report, submitted by the Spring Hill Finance Team, reflects our financial
position at the close of the second quarter, June 30, 2023. While our giving to date
continues to trend lower than was budgeted for 2023, our expenses continue to be less
than anticipated. Spring Hill’s overall financial position remains strong.

Thank you, Spring Hill family, members, and guests, for your generosity and continued
support of our vision to “Bring Hope, Share Christ, and Impact the World.” As reflected
in the financial report, during the summer months there can be a drop-off in church
attendance and giving. Everyone is busy with vacations and family get-togethers ...
which are needed by everyone. Please remember that God’s work in our community
and around the world continues ... even in the summer. Ministry activities and events
are ongoing, the staff is working diligently, and the building and grounds need to be
maintained. We encourage your support of tithes and offerings during this time by using
one of our convenient methods for giving: Online, In Person, By Mail, App, or Bank Bill
Pay. Because of your gifts, SHBC is making a difference for Christ. Below are some
examples of how money was spent during the second quarter.

Children

In the second quarter of 2023, the Spring Hill Vacation Bible School was again a
tremendous success and blessing for everyone involved --- children, youth, adult
workers, and family members. The theme for VBS was “Babylon — Daniel’'s Courage in
Captivity.” It was held each evening from 6:30-8:30 PM, the week of June 19-23, and
included a daytime Zoom option for those who preferred to attend VBS from home. The
children had fun with arts and crafts, group activities, singing, and learning what the
Bible says about Daniel and his courage. This year VBS touched nearly 150 people



including 68 children, 25 youth, 26 workers, 12 senior adults, 3-4 people online, and
numerous family members. At least 6 children who accepted Jesus as Lord and Savior,
will be getting baptized.

The first half of 2023 has been exciting within the children’s ministry with growth and
changes taking place. Our newly renovated playground and children’s floor provide
space to grow and connect.

Youth

The youth welcomed Scott Burks. Scott will serve as Interim Youth Minister, leading
youth activities, Bible studies, and ministry opportunities. The Sunday Morning Small
Group continues to encourage, enlighten, and grow youth for Christ. Other youth are
being invited to join in the Christian fellowship and fun. Fusion activities have included
Water Slides, Obstacle Courses, Kick Ball Games, Open Barn Events ... and Great
Food! One Fusion event even ended with a Baptism!!! Praise God for our youth and
their witness.

If you have any questions about the financial health and needs of Spring Hill, please
contact any member of the Finance Team.

In His Service,

Spring Hill Finance Team: Cole Byers, Joanne Burkholder, Corey Cummings, Jeff
Dalton, Steve Ferguson, Mark Gardner, Tara Herring, Marianne Shepard, Dan
Nostheide, John Powell (Lead)



